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Member Spotlight 
 

 

Karen Peckham 

  

My husband Al and I moved to the Valley over 40 years-ago to start our home and family.  After retiring 

ten years ago, my husband has taken over many of the household chores and handles all the cooking which 

allows me to continue working at the ECSW Resource Center – and enjoying my love of reading, garden-

ing and the outdoors.  As a member of the Master Gardener class of 2010, I have especially enjoyed time 

with other gardeners while potting at Kathy’s home and preparing and presenting travel presentations for 

the “On the Road” series at the Appleton Library.  

 

Al and I love travel.  We’ve cruised the Mediterranean, Baltic and around South America; and have visited 

over 38 countries.  Our lives are also filled with family time - having two married daughters with four 

grandsons and a granddaughter living within two miles of us.   

 

My perfect day would include a constructive morning in my flower gardens, followed by a couple hours 

with a good book pondside.  Pictured is the 6’ x 10’ pond my husband hand dug for me, and I designed, lined and landscaped. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tom Wentzel 

  

My interest in gardening must be genetic.  My father grew up on a farm in Winneconne and always 

thought our back yard was his farmette.  My mother’s mother was a lover of African Violets, as was 

my mother.  I do enjoy both indoor and outdoor gardening, but I cannot keep African Violets alive. 

I’ve tried to grow orchids, but have had limited success.  My niche seems to be with bonsai.   

  

I consider myself to be a generalist gardener rather than specialist. My background is primarily to-

ward the sciences, so I’m more interested in the “why” aspect of gardening rather than “how to” as-

pects. 

  

A couple of the reasons that I have become addicted to master gardening is that it gave me a chance to 

meet people and learn things.  Helping out at the Farmers’ Market information booth is a blast.  Eve-

ryone is in a good mood and the questions, for the most part, are pretty basic.  In 2009, I started the 

seminar series at the Appleton library.  It was definitely a frightening thing at the start, but with the 

help and support of a lot of Master Gardeners Volunteers, the program has been a success for not just us, but the library also.  This year 

we’ll (hopefully) cross the milestone of 1000 total attendance.  Because of the success of our program, the library has dramatically ex-

panded their weekend offerings in other areas.  The Master Gardener impact goes beyond gardening. 

  

The big thing this year was the establishment of the Learning Garden. Peg Ebben, Lynn Coffeen, Keith Murdzak and myself designed and 

installed a Demonstration Garden on the Extension grounds.  It was a lot of work getting it going, but now the objective is to make it an 

educational tool.   

 

The chores that I enjoy most in the garden are weeding (yes I said weeding) and picking fruits and vegetables.  I particularly enjoy pulling 

quack grass in the spring when the ground is cooperative and the rhizomes come out so easily.  When I’m not in the garden, I enjoy cook-

ing and wood carving.  Mostly I love spending time with my grandkids, ten year old and a set of seven year old triplets.  We can make 

quite a mess of the kitchen making sushi and ravioli from scratch.  It’s a lot of laughs - that’s what life is about. 
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